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REmarks – Lengthening cords and  strengthening stakes

In honor of Women’s History 
Month, Rev. Bill suggested that he 
and I team up for a conversational 
sermon about the largely 
unknown group of 21 female 
Unitarian ministers who made up 
what became known as “The Iowa 
Sisterhood.” The ministers’ 
stories span the 50 years 
from 1880 through 1930. 
Working in the northern 
Plains States, far from 
the hub of Unitarianism 
on the East Coast, the 
women benefited from 
the relative freedom that 
distance provided, but 
they also struggled with loneliness 
and physical hardship. 

Surprisingly, they not only 
survived, but also thrived. As 
suggested in a Biblical metaphor 
of setting up tents, they did this 
by “lengthening cords and putting 
down stakes.” (Isaiah 54: 2, 6) As 
they built and ministered to their 
congregations, they also created 
a network of and for themselves, 
meeting together regularly 
despite the long distances and 
hard travel involved.

What surprised me perhaps 
most is that as I learned more about 
the Sisterhood, I kept hearing 
echoes of my own experience as 
a Director of Religious Education. 
Though it doesn’t look like it on 
Sunday mornings, being a DRE 
can be a lonely job. A lot of it takes 
place behind the scenes, coming 
to life once a week during RE. 

The role also comes with a 
unique set of challenges that I’ve 
found only another UU DRE can 
truly understand, and we’re kind 
of “siloed” in our churches. And 
so, like the Iowa Sisterhood of 
ministers before us, we DREs—
both female and male—have 
learned how to help each other by 
creating strong networks.

Within the first month as 
DRE at UCWC, I was invited to a 

“DSAREC” meeting. I had no idea 
what it was, but soon learned that 
“dez-a-wreck” is the cluster group 
of DREs serving UU congregations 
in the northern Joseph Priestley 
District (JPD). The acronym stands 
for Delaware and Susquehanna Area 

Religious Educators Council. 
We meet monthly, moving 
our meetings from church 
to church so that the same 
people don’t always have to 
travel three or more hours. 
(The northern portion of the 
JPD covers State College, 
PA to Cherry Hill, NJ, and 
from Wilkes-Barre, PA into 

Delaware.)
At our meetings we worship 

together, conduct regular business, 
share ideas, practices, and curricula, 
and bring in speakers on particular 
topics to help us in our work. We 
hold an annual joint retreat with our 
counterpart group for the southern 
part of the District, expanding our 
network. The meetings and retreat 
are self-created and run; we provide 
our own support and professional 
development, another similarity to 
the Iowa Sisterhood.

We also have a national 
professional association, the Liberal 
Religious Educators Association 

(LREDA). The work of the 
organization is to encourage and 
support the professional standards 
and accomplishments of those 
who serve our congregations in 
religious education. The annual 
3-day Fall Conference is our main 
meeting.

Both the monthly cluster 
meetings and the Fall Conference 
provide us DREs with a tremendous 
amount of resources and support. 
But we also rely heavily on email 
for immediate questions and 
concerns. We also have two social-
media groups where we can post 
questions to, and share resources 
with the entire group of DREs 
nationwide. And the Church of the 
Larger Fellowship recently started 
offering Monday-afternoon online 
worship for religious educators, 
since we miss being able to 
worship on Sundays.

Even though we DREs rarely 
feel as if we have the time to get to 
a meeting even just once a month, 
we make every effort to do so. As 
well as “strengthening stakes” in 
our own congregations, we know 
the value of “lengthening cords.”

Pam Baxter 
Director of Religious Ed.

Spring Path to Membership
Have you been attending at UCWC and always were curious about our 

symbols such as the chalice, which we light every Sunday. Or maybe you 
are wondering where our roots stem from? Who are we? 

Then join us for our Spring Orientation sessions 
on Unitarian Universalism and UCWC. The first 
session will be April 12, from 11:15 to 12:30 in 
the upstairs office. The second session, April 19, 
also 11:15 to 12:30, will focus more on who we are at UCWC, and what 
membership can mean to you. 

It is an exciting time to belong to our community. We have a lot to 
look forward to, and your voting with us does make a difference. Please 
RSVP to email: membership. Also, we are happy to provide child care—
however, we need to know in advance.
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Honoring Kate Rohde
When our congregation meets on April 19 to elect a Search Committee, 

we will be looking toward the future under new ministerial leadership. At 
the same time, we will look back on our past as we are asked to honor the 
person who more than anyone else made this moment in time possible.

That person is the Rev. Dr. Kate Rohde, who served for 17 years and 
was our congregation’s first full-time called minister. You will be asked to 
vote on a resolution conferring the honorary title of Minister Emerita upon 
Kate. An accompanying declaration will describe 
her relationship to us and to all future settled 
ministers.

Minister Emerita (Emeritus for men) is a term 
that Unitarian Universalist congregations bestow 
on past ministers for meritorious service. The title 
carries with it no financial remuneration, nor may 
the Minister Emerita interfere in any way with the 
work of a current minister.

But there are some perks. If given this title, 
Kate may attend General Assemblies of the 
UUA as a credentialed delegate from UCWC. 
Our leadership may invite her to preach at a service or attend major 
congregational events. Her name as Minister Emerita will be included in the 
directories of the UCWC, the Joseph Priestley District, and the UUA.

Also, at a date and time to be determined, we will recognize Kate in a 
special ceremony.

“Transformational” is the word that comes to my mind when I think of 
Kate. It goes back to 1985, when our formerly lay-led Fellowship decided to 
participate in a program whereby the UUA appointed (and helped pay for) 
a minister for a trial period of no more than three years.

Unfortunately, the minister appointed by the UUA was unhappy and 
abruptly left after two years. Kate stepped into the ensuing chaos as the 
UUA-appointed replacement. Her marvelous, preaching was evident 
immediately. But more than that, she had the skill and experience we 
needed to heal. We started to grow, both in membership and spirituality. 
Within two years, we knew we wanted to keep Kate. We voted to leave the 
UUA Program and formally call her.

We went to double services in our original home on Franklin Street 
before engaging in the process that eventually led us to our current home. 
Our paid staff grew. Kate encouraged us to became more socially active 
through involvement in community issues. We became part of the wider 
religious community through Kate’s membership in the area religious 
council. We started many traditions that remain with us today.

Kate left us in 2004 to answer a call from another congregation. She has 
now retired from the ministry.

Cyndy Bullaughey and I have drafted the resolution and declaration 
that will be presented on April 19. These documents are available online 
by clicking:

•	 Resolution Naming Reverend Dr. Kate Rohde Minister Emerita
•	 Declaration of Minister Emerita

If you have any questions, please call or email either of us, or see us 
after a service.

— Flo Miller

UUnity Coffee 
House

The next UUnity 
Coffeehouse will be Saturday, 
April 18, from 7 to 9:30 p.m. 
in the Sanctuary. Please note 
this is the third Saturday this 
month only. 
Our “Everyone 
is featured” 
events are 
proving to be 
fun, so we’ll be 
continuing in 
this format for the rest of the 
season.

If you haven’t been coming 
lately, the weather is improving 
rapidly, and we do need your 
support (performers and 
audience members alike).  It’s a 
great room for intimate music, 
and we’d love to continue this 
offering to the community.

Performers sign up starting 
at 6:30 p.m. Each slot is 15 
minutes. Briefly the rules are: no 
act may exceed three songs/15 
minutes (setup included), no 
more than three performers 
per act, no intricate setups, no 
drum kits, you use our house 
PA/amplifiers, and we control 
the volume.  Direct questions 
to email : coffee-house well in 
advance.

A $5 donation is requested 
to benefit the UCWC. Light 
refreshments are available as 
well for a free will donation. 
Come support and meet some 
talented local musicians in their 
native habitat.

Don’t forget to buy 
grocery cards after 

the service.

http://repository.ucwc.org/minister-emerita-resolution-version-1.pdf
http://repository.ucwc.org/declaration-regarding-minister-emerita.pdf
mailto:coffee-house@ucwc.org
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Stay or Go 
March 29 after the service

What do we need our facility to do for us? What about social action 
projects, picnics, storage space, plays, and forums What about parking? 
Let’s converse about what we want versus what we need in terms of our 
building facility. Let’s talk about how good a fit our building is for us. Does 
it support our short term goals, such as meeting space, classes, and Sunday 
service? What about our long term goals, such as congregational health 
and a presence in the community?

Join us after the service (11:30-12:30) on March 29 to discuss the pros 
and cons of moving to another facility. Come with your questions and your 
ideas. This is an opportunity to help discern which path to take forward.

We are opening an on-line discussion board. If you want to participate, 
here is the information you need:

URL:	 http://c.ucwc.org
Username:	 sog
Password:	 fellowship

It is easy to use. While this is a private forum, we are a community, and 
we must remember our covenant (See box) and communicate with honesty 
and kindness.

In April, the 
Board and task-force 
will meet to discuss 
whether or not we are 
ready to recommend 
a resolution to the 
congregation, so it 
is important for you 
to share with us your 
thoughts either at this 
March 29 gathering 
or by contacting us 
at email: stay-or-go 
or on the discussion 
board. We look 
forward to hearing 
from you.

— Mary Yeager

Our Covenant
The members of the Unitarian Fellowship 

of West Chester covenant and affirm that in 
our lives together:

•	 We communicate with kindness and 
support.

•	 We accept responsibility for our 
individual actions.

•	 We build trust by acting with honesty, 
integrity, and respect.

•	 We honor our diversity as a source of 
strength.

•	 We actively minister to one another in 
times of need.

•	 We challenge ourselves and each other 
to live the UU principles in our daily lives 
and to accomplish our mission.

We serve with compassion and 
commitment and pledge our time, talents 
and treasure to the common good of the 
congregation.

District 
Assembly

There is still time to register 
for the Joseph Priestley District 
Annual Assembly, April 10-11 
at the ACE Conference Center, 
800 Ridge Pike, Lafayette Hill, 
PA (www.aceconferencecenter.
com). The Center is just 28 miles 
from West Chester off I-76.

There are two main program 
tracks. The first, “Spiritual 
Strength for Bold Living,” will 
have workshops that include 
faith development for all ages, 
the value of healthy leadership, 
living out a bold vision, 
tools for re-energizing small 
group ministry, and healthy 
communication skills within the 
congregation.

“The Power of 
Congregational Connections” 
track will have workshops 
discussing the why and how 
of connecting with other 
congregations and exploring 
the concept of change in the 
congregation.

Click HERE for registration 
and program information. 
Registration fees are $50 for 
Friday night, $115 Saturday, and 
$145 for the entire conference.

Join Rev. Bill at the 
conference to meet other 
UUs from around the district 
and to get some information 
that can be useful for UCWC 
congregation life.

Stewardship gatherings
We have had eight wonderful stewardship gatherings with over 50 participants and lots of great sharing of our 

spiritual journeys that landed us here. Such diversity—some atheists, some raising young children, some from very 
strict religious backgrounds, some scared about the changing world, some having moved here from far away. All of us 
found a welcoming friendly supportive community in this congregation. 

As of March 20—looking forward to the March 22 Stewardship Luncheon—we have about 25% of all pledges, but 
really need 100% by April 1. Pledging online is very easy—click HERE—or contact Janine Galen at email: treasurer with 
questions.

http://c.ucwc.org
mailto:stay-or-go@ucwc.org
http://www.aceconferencecenter.com
http://www.aceconferencecenter.com
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07eakv8mvk31a98d92&llr=f8rafhcab
http://ucwc.org/your-pledge
mailto:treasurer%20@ucwc.org?subject=UCWC%20Pledge%20Inquiry
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STONES IN THE WALL – SOCIAL JUSTICE
Each event, each action is another stone in the wall of social justice.

PEACE WALKERS VISIT UCWC
A group of ten to twelve Peace Walkers will visit UCWC on Wednesday, 

April 15. Buddhist in orientation, they are part of the New England Peace 
Pagoda of Leverett, Massachusetts. They are on their way walking 
for peace from Washington, DC to New York City. We at UCWC 
hosted a group on a similar walk last spring. 

The walkers plan to arrive at our facilities about 4 p.m. 
on Wednesday, April 15, and would greatly appreciate 
a modest, mostly vegetarian, potluck dinner. After the 
welcoming and dinner, we will form a large circle—as we did 
last year—to hear and share experiences of peace for oneself and the world. 
The walkers will then spend the night at our building or in homes that host 

them. 
All are invited to 

attend and to bring 
a potluck dish or side 
dish for the dinner. It 
would be nice if we 
had host homes for 
all the walkers. After 
breakfast the next 
morning, the group 
will continue on its 
way to Springfield 
and Philadelphia. 
This is a unique 
occasion of an 
interesting view and 
way of life that we at 
UCWC are extending 
to them and to us all. 

To host a walker 
overnight please 
contact David Long 
at email: uuplan. 

An evening your 
family will talk 

about for years to 
come

What if your child sleeps on the sofa for 
one night allowing a Buddhist monk who is 
walking miles from Washington DC to New York 
City sleep in a real bed instead of on our church 
floor?

Imagine the questions your child will 
ask, the ensuing conversation, the teachable 
moments. Our lives can be very full, and it may 
be difficult to squeeze it in, but this kind of 
opportunity for you and your child is rare.

There will be approximately 10-12 walkers 
needing beds for just one night on April 15. If 
your schedule is so full that transportation for 
your guest is an issue, please contact David 
or Barbara Long to discuss options. For details 
about why they are walking please see article 
above by David Long.

Share the Plate
The Social Justice Committee’s Share the Plate Program raises money 

to give to local non-profit organizations who are trying to improve life for 
Chester County residents. We are pleased to announce 
that the Share-the-Plate recipient for April 19 (third 
Sunday of the month) is The West Chester Food 
Cupboard.  Their motto, “...because no one should go 
hungry!”, reflects their work as an all-volunteer organization 
that is fighting hunger in West Chester. Your contributions will 
be used to buy the food that is most needed.

First Sunday 
Food 

Collection 
Project

This month’s 
Suggested Item: Sides 
(Stuffing, Potatoes, 
Pasta, Rice-a-Roni, 
Mac & Cheese, etc.)

Our monthly food collec-
tion is Sunday, April 5. Look for 
collection baskets in the lobby. 
We participate in the “Circle of 
Giving” program that assures the 
West Chester Food Cupboard of 
specific items 
on any given 
month accord-
ing to a sched-
ule provided by 
the food cup-
board. For this 
month’s needs, 
see the above 
headline; of course, other items 
are appreciated as well. Please 
be sure that food items have not 
passed their expiration date.

In addition to food items, the 
food cupboard gratefully accepts 
paper items such as paper towels 
and toilet paper, unopened 
personal care products such as 
shampoo and soap, and pet food.

We encourage members to 
bring in items the first Sunday of 
each month, but we will happily 
accept non-perishables at any 
time. You can also put a check 
in the collection plate, payable 
to “UCWC” with “WC Food 
Cupboard” in the memo line on 
any Sunday.

Thank you for participating 
in this project and helping 
neighbors in our community. 
Contact Kimberly Ellerthorpe at 
email: food-cupboard.

http://www.newenglandpeacepagoda.org/
http://www.newenglandpeacepagoda.org/
mailto:uuplan@ucwc.org
http://ucwc.org/Websites/ufwc/images/Social-Justice-Docs/SJ-Pages/SJ-share-the-plate.htm
http://www.westchesterfoodcupboard.org/
http://www.westchesterfoodcupboard.org/
http://ucwc.org/Websites/ufwc/images/Social-Justice-Docs/SJ-Pages/SJ-food-cupboard.htm
http://ucwc.org/Websites/ufwc/images/Social-Justice-Docs/SJ-Pages/SJ-food-cupboard.htm
mailto:food-cupboard@ucwc.org
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Diversity Book Group 
April 12, 6 p.m. at fatima patel’s house 

The Space Between Us  By Thrity Umrigar
The novel, set in modern India, plays out how class, caste, economic 

status, geography, and education define the lives of two women: Bhima, 
a 65-year-old servant and slum dweller whose life 
is devoted to cooking, cleaning, and maintaining 
the Dubash residence; and Sera Dubash, an upper-
middle-class Parsi woman who leads an outwardly 
opulent lifestyle. In reality, the two women lead parallel 
lives. Both their lives have been tainted with abusive 
marriages, disappointment, and isolation. Although 
Sera and Bhima have a close bond, Sera—burdened 
by ingrained prejudice—is unable to move across class 
lines to close the illusive space between them.

This month’s Diversity Book Club will meet on April 
12 at 6:00 p.m. at Fatima Patel’s house, 1196 MacPherson Drive, West Chester. 
An Indian potluck supper will begin at 6:00 with discussion beginning 
at 7:00. Please respond to Fatima Patel if you plan to attend. Menu to be 
decided.

For more information about the Diversity Book Group, click HERE or 
contact Pam Sapko at email: diversity-book-group.

Earth Matters
Our earth matters to all of 

us. It is our only home. And we 
all know that we are soiling our 
nest. The question is, “What can 
we do about it?”

UUs all over the country are 
pooling ideas and resources that 
leverage the internet in a new 
way. Check it out HERE.

The Human Right to Water 
is UUSC¹s climate justice focus. 
UUSC is on the cutting edge 
of ensuring that all people 
(no matter their race or bank 
account) have access to safe, 
affordable water. To help in this 
effort, click HERE to donate.

Another way to get in on 
the action is to join the UCWC 
Sustainability Email List. We use 
it to discuss tips, respond to 
advocacy alerts, find out about 
events, and cooperate with 
others at UCWC to promote a 
more sustainable world. Our 
point person, Diane Maguire, 
sends us timely information, 
and anyone subscribed to the 
list can post to it as well.

We used the list to organize 
our trips to the 2013 Climate 
Forward Rally in D. C. and to 
the People¹s Climate March 
last September. We have fun 
together while acting to protect 
our earth. To be added to the 
list just contact Stephen Foery, 
our Office Administrator, email: 
office.

Gardening for our Neighbors
Spring is in the air and the seeds are on their way. We have decided to 

grow broccoli and edamame this year for our neighbors in need. We will 
plant the broccoli in April then edamame in May and June in our Westtown 
garden. 

Our scheduled work days will be Thursday 
evenings at 5 p.m. starting in April and Tuesday 
mornings at 9 a.m. beginning in May. Look for our 
start dates in Connections. 

All the produce we harvest will be delivered to 
the West Chester Food Cupboard. All the produce 
is non-GMO and organically grown. 

We need help with purchasing supplies, 
planting, mulching, weeding, harvesting, and 
delivering. If you would like to help, contact us at email: gleaning and let us 
know your interest or your questions. More information is available on the 
UCWC website HERE. Come on out, get some fresh air, and get involved. See 
Mary Yeager if you have any questions.

LUNCH GROUP
Lunch group will meet Friday, April 24, at 11:30 a.m. at Panera Bread, 1103 West Chester Pike, 

near ShopRite. Newcomers are welcome.
To be added to the email reminder list, contact Linda Sander at email: lunch-group. The 

reminders are an easy way to RSVP, so we can save enough seats for everyone. If you don’t have 
email, or you change your mind at the last minute, come anyway. Everyone is welcome.

http://ucwc.org/Websites/ufwc/images/Social-Justice-Docs/SJ-Pages/SJ-exploring-diversity-book-group.htm
mailto:diversity-book-group%40ucwc.org?subject=
http://www.commit2respond.org/
http://www.uusc.org/donate
mailto:office@ucwc.org
mailto:gleaning@ucwc.org
http://ucwc.org/Websites/ufwc/images/Social-Justice-Docs/SJ-Pages/SJ-gleaning.htm
mailto:lunch-group@ucwc.org
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So...What’s a UUPLAN?

Concerned about the environment? LGBT justice? A 
woman’s right to choose? Do you have a desire to have 
your UU principles reflected in public policy on these and 
other issues?

That’s where the Unitarian Universalist Pennsylvania 
Legislative Advocacy 
Network (UUPLAN) 
comes in. While 
some folks may have 
the time to directly 
engage with public 
officials on a regu-
lar basis, most of us 
have busy lives—
lives that make it 
difficult to visit our 
legislators or write 
letters concerning 
the issues of the day.

UUPLAN can 
help. Its mission is to 
represent the 40 UU 
congregations and 
6,000 UU members 
in Pennsylvania on 
matters of justice. 

Learn how 
our UU advocacy 
organization works, what our Justice Teams do, and how 
you can have a voice in Harrisburg concerning social 
justice and environmental concerns.

De-clutter with  
UCWC Indoor Flea 

Market & bake sale 
Saturday, April 25 

8 a.m.-1 p.m.

Did you get to hear Rev. Bill’s sermon 
on “Decluttering”? Getting rid of unwanted, 
unneeded “stuff” is something we are here to 
help you with during the UCWC Indoor Flea 
Market. 

Looking for bargains and delicious home-
made baked goods? Bring your friends and 
neighbors and plan to attend. Celebrate Earth 
Day 2015, by uncluttering your life, and promot-
ing its principle of, “Reduce, Reuse and Recycle.” 
In addition, this year we’ll join with the Chester 
County SPCA by sponsoring a pet adoption fair 
during the Indoor Flea Market. Monies earned 
will benefit our UCWC budget.

Start checking your bookshelves, cup-
boards, closets, attics, basements, garages, and 
all those other ingenious nooks and crannies 
now, where “stuff” hides away. Set aside a cou-
ple of big boxes to collect, and then just drop 
it off at our building on Thursday, April 23, from 
5-7 p.m. or Friday, April 24, from 1-7 p.m. 

And while you’re at it, come have fun and 
help us. There are volunteer opportunities to:
•	 Set up on Wednesday, April 22, from 5-7 pm.
•	 Help bring in dropped off stuff on Thursday 

evening.
•	 Come Friday during the afternoon and 

evening to help sort, display, and price 
items.

•	 Come Saturday to drop off baked goods, act 
as a salesperson or cashier, or clean-up and 
cart off unsold items.
It’s a great way to get to know a few more 

people if you’re new, or reconnect with old 
friends, if you’ve been around awhile. Go to the 
signup genius HERE to let Cindy Heck and Barb 
Long (email: flea-market) know when you’re 
coming to help.

Come have lunch and 
meet and hear Anita Mentzer, 
UUPLAN Executive Direc-
tor, (soup made by chef 
Phil Yeager) in 
our sanctuary 
Sunday, April 
12, imme-
d i a t e l y 
after the 
service. It 
is worth an hour of your time. 
Event ends by 12:30-1:00 p.m. 
depending on start time and 
questions.

To help us plan, please 
reserve your spot for lunch 
at email: uuplan. But all are 
welcome even without RSVP.

Potluck and  
Game Night

This month’s Potluck and Game Night is Friday, April 
3, at 6:30 p.m. Everyone is welcome; this is a 
great activity for bringing a friend(s) along. 
Bring a dish, beverage, and game to 
share. We play old games and new 
ones—card or board games mostly, but 
it is up to you. Bring what you want to 
play. 

This is an informal event for young and 
old alike. We are looking for someone to take over hosting 
our monthly game nights. Contact email: fun, if you have 
any questions or if you want to host game night.

UCWC
FLEA
MARKET

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0D48A9AF2FA31-ucwc
mailto:flea-market@ucwc.org
mailto:uuplan@ucwc.org
mailto:fun@ucwc.org
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CONGREGATIONAL CALENDAR
Mar 29	 Sun	 Stay or Go Disucssion Meeting. After the Service. Sanctuary. See p. 5.
Apr 1	 Wed	 Pathwork. 7 p.m. See September Fellowtarian, p. 5, for details.
Apr 2	 Thu	 Spirit Singers Practice. 7:15-9:15 p.m. Sanctuary. Contact Miriam Davidson, email: choir
Apr 3	 Fri	 Game Night. 6:30 p.m.  Sanctuary. See p. 8.
Apr 5	 Sun	 Spirit Singers Sing at Sunday Service.
		  First Sunday Food Collection. Lobby. See p. 6.
Apr 10-11	 Fri-Sat	 JPD District Assembly. Lafayette Hill, PA. See p. 5.
Apr 12	 Sun	 Youth Group. 9:45 a.m. Foyer. Email: youth-group.
		  Path to Membership Session I. 11:15 a.m. Office. See p. 3.
		  UUPLAN Lunch. 11:30-1:00. Sanctuary. See p. 8.
		  Safe Harbor Dinner. 6:00-7:30 p.m. Contact Sharon Mayer-Conroy, email: safe-harbor.
		  Diversity Book Group. 6:00  p.m. Fatima Patel’s Home. See p. 7.
Apr 14	 Tue	 Program Council Meeting. 7-9 p.m. Office. Contact Amanda Lipnack, email: program.
Apr 15	 Wed	 Peace Walkers Arrive, Dinner and Conversation. See p. 6.
Apr 16	 Thu	 Peace Walker Leave. See p. 6.
Apr 16	 Thu	 Spirit Singers Practice. 7:15-9:15 p.m. Sanctuary Contact Miriam Davidson, email: choir
Apr 18	 Sat	 UUnity Coffee House. 7 p.m. Contact Judy Perri, email: coffee-house. See p. 4.
Apr 19	 Sun	 Share-the-Plate Sunday.  Benefits The West Chester Food Cupboard. See p. 6.
		  Path to Membership Session II. 11:15 a.m. Office. See p. 3.
		  Combined Congregational Meeting and Town Hall Meeting. 11:30 a.m. Sanctuary. See 

“From the President”, p. 2, and “Honoring Kate Rohde”, p. 4.
Apr 21	 Tue	 Board Meeting. 7:00 p.m. Office. Email: president.
Apr 22	 Wed	 Flea Market Set-up. 6-8 p.m. See p. 8.
Apr 23	 Thu	 Flea Market Drop-off. 5-7 p.m. See p. 8.
		  Spirit Singers Practice. 7:15-9:15 p.m. Sanctuary Contact Miriam Davidson, email: choir
Apr 24	 Fri	 Lunch Group. 11:30 a.m. Panera Bread. See p. 7.
		  Flea Market Sorting and Pricing. 1 p.m. - 7 p.m. See p. 8.
Apr 24-25	 Fri-Sat	 RE Committee Annual Retreat. Off-site. Contact Pam Baxter, email: dre.
Apr 25	 Sat	 Flea Market. 8 a.m. - 1 p.m. See p. 8.
		  Flea Market Clean-up. After 1 p.m. See p. 8.
		  Folk Singing. 7:30 p.m. Home of Linda and Steve Sander. See below.
Apr 27	 Mon	 Women’s Circle. 7 p.m. Contact Janine Galen, email: womens-circle.
Apr 30	 Thu	 Spirit Singers Practice. 7:15-9:15 p.m. Sanctuary Contact Miriam Davidson, email: choir
EVENTS OCCURRING REGULARLY:
Thursdays		  Gardening for Our Neighbors. (Beginning April) 5 p.m. See p. 7.

FOLK SINGING
The next folk singing get-

together is Saturday, April 25, 
at 7:30 p.m. We meet at the 
home of Linda and Steve 
Sander. All are welcome. 
Bring a munchie, if you 
wish. Maps are in the foyer. 
Contact Steve at email: folk‑singing.
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